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October  2014 

 World Communion 
Sunday is October 

5, 2014   

Around the globe, countless gifted and 
qualified people face financial obsta-
cles that hinder them from preparing 
for the vocation God has given them, 
especially youth and young adults. For 
ethnic students who will be the first 
generation in their families to attend 
college, or for those people of color 
who haven’t historically had access to 
resources that make higher education 
possible, the road toward education 
has often been unwieldy. Will you give 
generously on World Communion Sun-
day to make education and vocational 
impact possible for more students? Will 
you equip gifted and qualified students 
from around the globe to become the 
world-changers God created them to 
be?  A special offering envelope will be 
included in the bulletin – please give 
this your prayerful consideration and 
give generously to World Communion 
Offering. 

A Joint Circuit 41 Church Conference 
will be held on Sunday, October 26

th
 at 

3:00 p.m.  

Each congregation in the circuit (Bristol, Wesley Chapel, Wilmot, 
Pleasant Prairie and Salem) will be hearing reports for their indi-
vidual churches and each congregation will vote individually on 
items concerning their respective churches. Join us on the 26th  
for a time of decision making & worship. 

Fall Fun  

(Everyone is invited 
and bring a friend, 
too) 

Sunday, Oct. 5
th

  

Please join us at Sa-
lem UMC – no one is 
too young or old for 
this fun! 

Activities include: 

Scavenger Hunt (for 
all ages 

Pumpkin Carving 
Contest (bring your 
own uncarved pump-
kin) 

 Bobbing for Ap-
ples (or for adults 
just dip in caramel 
and enjoy) 



 

 

 

  
 

 

 

OUR GOD IS   

 

 

 

“Many generations continue to praise thy works” Psalm 145:4. 

CONGRATULATIONS on 135 years of attending to the spiritual needs of the community, preaching, teaching, 
sharing, and spreading the Good News Gospel of Jesus Christ! 

The celebration of a church anniversary allows Christian people to look simultaneously forward and back-
ward. Our look back at 135 years of this congregation's life gives us courage and hope for the next 135 years. 
Salem United Methodist Church was formed and is identified by our history, by where we have been in our 
past, the service of the present, and where our history is leading us in the future. 

Our faith is shaped by Christian history: words of ancient creeds; worship practices, liturgies and hymns hun-
dreds of years old. On this church anniversary we remember the history of this congregation in this commu-
nity; the generations of families who have been born, baptized, married and buried here; the traditions that 
made you pillar of Christianity.  

With such a rich and devoted history, present, and future, is it just me or does it seem that we’ve lost our 
sense of just how AWESOME God is? I think the church has forgotten just how unbelievably AWESOME God 
is. We somehow need to rediscover what an AWESOME God we have. How will we ever be willing to jump 
and trust Him to catch us if we don’t think He’s strong enough? Or to get us through the trials, struggles, and 
tribulations that life will truly bring our way? 

One reason I feel we have lost our view of God’s AWESOMENESS is as God’s people we’ve grown comfort-
able with the greatness of God. God does not “WOW” us like he once did. God’s almighty power doesn’t blow 
us away and fill us with hope and joy. We’ve become comfortable and complacent - if my family and I are do-
ing well that’s good enough.  

“I give you a new commandment, that you love one another. Just as I have loved you, you also 
should love one another. By this everyone will know that you are my disciples, if you have love for 
one another.” John 13:34-35 

OUR GOD IS AWESOME!                                                                                                                                           
He is bigger than our biggest words and grander than our grandest conceptions. Because he is God, no 
words or thoughts of humanity could ever capture his greatness - Sovereign, Almighty, Omnipotent, Omnis-
cient, Omnipresent, Infinite, Eternal, and Immortal; no list of adjectives could ever adequately picture the vast-
ness of God. 

I am the vine; you are the branches. If you remain in me and I in you,  

you will bear much fruit; apart from me you can do nothing.” (John 15: 5, NIV) 



 

 

OUR GOD IS AWESOME!                                                                                                                                      
God is greater than we could possibly imagine; he is more powerful than we will ever know, wiser than all the 
wisdom, his love and forgiveness is beyond human understanding, his grace has no limits, and his holiness is 
infinite. He has no beginning and no end. 

OUR GOD IS AWESOME!                                                                                                                                         
With an AWESOME God on our side, where is Salem United Methodist Church headed? What will we con-
tribute to the great historical legacy of Salem UMC?  What is our role and responsibility to those God has en-
trusted to our care?  

We have a responsibility to our young people, to prepare them for what they will face in life. We have a re-
sponsibility to our old people, to help meet their needs in an ever-changing technology driven world. We have 
a responsibility to our community, to proclaim the Good News of salvation, and to be examples of Christ's 
love. During our anniversary celebrations we reflected and recited our history - faith, commitment, and ser-
vice. I pray that it has and will continue to strengthen you, prepare you, excite you, and propel you into your 
revived call - Disciples of Christ and servant-leaders of Salem United Methodist Church. Jesus never let His 
disciples dwell on what had already been done. Our purpose is not found in where we have been, but in 
where we were going.  

Go and be my witnesses. Go and work in the vineyard. Go and make disciples. 

OUR GOD IS AWESOME!                                                                                                                                      
Our faith is born and nurtured in our Christian history of what God has done for us in the past; but it 
should always leads us into our bright and limitless future. Our anniversary celebrations naturally 
turn your gaze back on your history. But you must let that history be part of your faithful movement 
into a brilliant future. Jesus has commissioned you and sent you into the world with a mission: how 
will you fulfill it? 

God is indeed AWESOME!  He has all power and authority and yet he loves YOU.  

His love is awesome! 

His patience is awesome! 

His kindness is awesome! 

His power is awesome! 

His authority is awesome! 

GOD IS AWESOME! 

Your AWESOME God loves you! AWESOME God loves me! What more could we possibly 
want? Salem Family, we look to the future, remembering what we have been put here to do and 
where we are going. Roll up your sleeves  my brothers and sisters called to be Disciples of Christ- 
“The harvest is plentiful, but the laborers are few; therefore ask the Lord of the harvest to send out 
laborers into his harvest.” Will you say, “YES?” Will you “GO?” 

 

 

Pastor Clarissa 
At Salem UMC, we make no apology for strong preaching,  

sound doctrine and devotion to the Trinity.  



 

 

(This poem was written by Diana Volar and read dur-

ing  our 135th Anniversary Celebration) 

Godôs Family 

I’m remembering a time when the church was small,                                                                                                
A group of believers answered God’s call. 

They gathered together. They prayed for God’s will.                                                                         
His blessings our Lord gave them, abundantly still. 

Our Lord is good. He is faithful and true.                                                                                                          
He restores our lives, he makes us brand new. 

He knows who we are.  He calls us by name.                                                                                                                                        
As believers, we too, are called to do the same. 

For many years, I’ve hid in the back.                                                                                              
A sense of commitment, I seemed to lack. 

Fear and guilt.  Anger and shame.                                                                                                            
Chains that bind me, make me hide my name. 

In quiet desperation, I search for my place.                                                                                
Praise God!  He has given me a name and a face! 

One day before The Lord I will stand.                                                                                                                                        
On that day, Christ will show me His hand. 

Satan will shout from the shadows with glee,                                                                                        
“There were many days she followed after me!” 

Then in His hand Christ will bear,                                                                                                          
All the chains I chose to wear. 

“My child”, He will say as He looks at me,                                                                                                                                   
“For these I died, From these I set you free!” 

Then He will say to our Father of Grace,                                                                                                              
“This child is mine.  I know her name.  I know her 

face.” 

Praise God! He has done it.  He has done it all!                                                                                                                       
I don’t have to be afraid to fall. 

He will pick me up and we will begin once more.                                                                                                   
It’s the promise He made when I opened the door. 

A place for me?  Now it’s clear to see.                                                                                                           
We are all a part of Gods family. 

-Diana Volar 

 

 

The next All Committee Meeting night is sched-
uled for Thursday, October 16th with Committees 
meeting at 6:30 p.m. followed by Church Council 
at 7:30 p.m. 

     Prayer Corner 

During the month of September we have been 
praying for: 

Helen Andrekus                                                                                                                                                  
Family of Marc Eaton                                                                                                                        
Family of Henry VanMeetren                                                                                                               
Family of Doris Komarec                                                                                                                     
Laurie                                                                                                                                             
Ann Egeland 
Paula Krieger 
The Dumke family 
Lorine Dumke 
Jimmy & Kim Serzynkis 
Jim & Louise Gubetts 
Guy Novosel 
Beverly Glasman 
Family of Dale Zemke                                         

135
th

 Anniversary Thank You 

A BIG thank you to everyone who helped make our 
135th Anniversary Celebration  such a success.  Spe-
cial thanks go out to Christy & Amber Hansen and 
their familiy for preparing our delicious dinner, to Jo-
anna Carlberg for composing our Church Anniversary 
Book and to the many, many others who worked very 
hard to help us with the celebration.  

Confirmation Classes 

Confirmation Classes for students 
7th grade or older will begin with an 
orientation and light refreshments 
on Sunday, September 28th from 
2:00-3:30 p.m. at Bristol UMC.  
Confirmation Classes will be held 
once a month from 2:00-3:30 p.m.:  

October 26th at Salem UMC; November 30th at 
Wesley Chapel UMC; December 21 at Pleasant 
Prairie UMC; January 25th at Bristol UMC; Febru-
ary 22nd at Wilmot UMC; March 22nd at Salem 
UMC; April 26th at Wesley Chapel UMC; Confirma-
tion Sunday on May 31st.      Students from Salem 
UMC interested in joining confirmation should con-
tact Pastor Clarissa prior to September 28th.  

Liturgists for October 

October 5 – Dorothy Heiss 

October 12 – Kathy Hufnagle 

October 19 – Annette Meints 

October 26 –  Hermes family 

If you would like to read scriptures during our 
worship service contact Joanna Carlberg 



 

 

Impact Community 5,000 Hour Challenge  

The challenge is to do 5,000 hours of community 
service by the end of the year.  Fill out your Impact 
Community slips and drop it in the collection plate or 
return to the church office.  We are off to a great 
start – as of 9/21/14 we have totaled 4,034 ¼ hours 
of service to the community. 

Salem UMCôs Website 

Be sure to check out Salem UMC’s website at  
Salemflamesofgrace.com   It is packed with infor-
mation. If you have information you'd like to see 
posted on the site let Sandy Jacoby know at 

October Birthdays  

and Anniversaries   

(If yours is missing it means we don’t have your 
birthday/anniversary information in our membership 
program.  Contact Jane Smith at 843-2525 or 
jsmith.sumc@wi.rr.com to get added to the list) 

Celebrating a Birthday                                                                                                                                                                                                      
2 – Autumn Rust                                                                                                                                          
6– Emily Rosin                                                                                                                                               
11 – Alison Thurow                                                                                                                                             
14 – Gail Dodge                                                                                                                                             
16 – Charis Mitchell                                                                                                                                     
17 – Helen Briggs                                                                                                                                                                                    
22- Kim Ouwerkerk                                                                                                                                                                                               
23 – Kerrie Neumann                                                                                                                                                                              
28 – Riley Potter                                                                                                                                                                                 
31 – Kayla Potter, Steven Verhaalen 

Celebrating an Anniversary                                                                                                                                                                      
2 – Jim & Jenny Egeland                                                                                                                                                                                         
19– Paul & Marci Schultz                                                                                                                                                                          
23 – Bob & Kerrie Neumann                                                                                                                                                                      

Shalom Center Soup Kitchen 

  Salem UMC has the privilege of serving at the Shalom Center Soup Kitchen on Thursday, 
October 30th . We make soup, enough sandwiches for everyone to take home after dinner 
and serve a hot meal provided by the Shalom Center to as many as 125 people or even 
more sometimes.  The whole process takes about 2 1/2 hours some time between 2:00 
and 5:30 p.m. (depending on which you choose - soup or sandwiches or serving). There is 

no cleanup. The center handles that. That is a very tiny gift of your time to provide so much for so many. We 
also donate money to the Soup Kitchen for milk – just mark your contribution “MILK” and drop it in the collec-
tion plate. If you would like to help make an “Impact on Your Community” on October 30th  sign up on the 
sheet found on the information board in the fellowship area – or call the church office at 843-2525 to get your 
name on the list.    

Westosha Community Senior Fellowship Time 

Wednesday, October 1st  @ 10:00 a.m. 

Program on “Fall Craft” by Glenna Kisner 

Free Bingo and prizes.  

 Located at Wilmot United Methodist Church fellow-
ship hall 

 (11425 Fox River Road)  

Call 862-6366 for more info  

(Co-sponsored by Living Waters Ministries) 

 The ñMessengerò Deadline is always the 15th 

of the monthðplease have all articles to the 
church office or send by email to 
jsmith.sumc@wi.rr.com   The deadline for the 
November newsletter will be on Wednesday, Octo-
ber 15. 

Noisy Offering  

On the second Sunday of the month 
our kids take a Noisy Offering, collect-
ing coins for that month’s Pennies for 
Mission designation. This month’s 
Noisy Offering will be on Sunday, Octo-
ber 12

th
. Money collected will to go to local food 

pantries – The Sharing Center & Twin Lakes. 

Music Ministry 

 Do you enjoy raising your voice in 
song?  Why not consider joining one 

of our choirs! Choir practices are held on Wednesday 
evenings – Praise Power at 6:30 p.m. and Chancel 
Choir at 7:30 p.m.   All are welcome – come and sing 
praises to the Lord! 

If Singing Isnôt Your Thing ï Consider Joining the 
Handbell Choir.  Rehearsals are held on Tuesday 
evening from7:00-8:00 p.m.  



 

 

2014 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

   1 Praise Power 

@ 6:30 pm        

Choir                

@ 7:30 pm 

2 3   Big Book 

(AA)  @ 8 pm          

  

4 

5 Worship                   

@ 9:30 am                     

Sunday School          

@ 10:45 am                   

Fall Fun                                

@ 2pm       

           

6   7 Al-Anon        

10 a.m.- noon       

Boy Scouts               

@ 7 pm       

Hand Bells     

@ 7 pm   

8  Praise Power              

@ 6:30 pm        

Choir                

@ 7:30 pm 

  

9 10 Big Book 

(AA)  @ 8 pm    

  

11    

12  Worship                 

@ 9:30 am                  

Sunday School          

@ 10:45 am                                

                  

13  4-H @ 7 pm 

 

14  Al-Anon           

10 a.m.- noon      

Boy Scouts               

@ 7 pm         

Hand Bells     

@ 7 pm   

15  Praise Power 

@ 6:30 pm        

Choir                

@ 7:30 pm              

Messenger 

Deadline  

16  All Commit-

tees @ 6:30 pm   

Church Council 

@ 7:30 pm 

17 Big Book 

(AA) @ 8:00 pm               

 

 

18  Wedding  

@ 2 pm   

19  Worship               

@ 9:30 am            

Sunday School          

@ 10:45 am                                

 

 

20   21  Al-Anon           

10 a.m.- noon   

Boy Scouts               

@ 7 pm         

   Hand Bells     

@ 7 pm   

22 Praise Power 

@ 6:30 pm        

Choir                

@ 7:30 pm 

 23  24 Big Book 

(AA) @ 8 pm      

 

 

25    

26 Worship                

@ 9:30 am          

Sunday School          

@ 10:45 am                    

Annual Church 

Conference @ 3 pm         

Confirmation fol-

lowing church confer-

ence                              

 

            

27 28  Al-Anon           

10 a.m.- noon   

Boy Scouts               

@ 7 pm        

Hand Bells     

@ 7 pm   

 29 Praise Power 

@ 6:30 pm        

Choir                

@ 7:30 pm 

  30  Shalom Cen-

ter Soup Kitchen 

beginning at 2 pm 

31 Big Book 

(AA) @ 8 pm      

 

 



 

 

 

SCRIP - When you buy you donate to the Churchôs Ministries 

Buy your SCRIP cards to use for your every day purchases for food, gas, drugstore items , etc.  -  when 
you use a SCRIP card for your purchases a percentage of the card will  benefit the church.  See Mindy 
Smouse after church or contact her at 857-2066 or e-mail msgmgs@gmail.com.  The following SCRIP 
gift cards are on hand at church and available for your immediate purchase:                                                             

  BP       Shell        Speedway     Kwik Trip    Marathon    Subway     Bristol 45 Diner   Olive Garden    
Panera      Taco Bell     Dunkinô Donuts   Pizza Hut    Lakeside Sentry      Woodmans                         

Gordon Food Service Marketplace   Kohlôs    Target  Walmart    Walgreens  JC Penney  Menardôs 

Total So Far for 2014: $1,706.61 

 

Pennies for Mission   

 Pennies for Mission is our ongoing project where all of the coins in the collection plate each 
month are given to a special mission.  We are “traveling” toward our 37th mile.  That means 
that since we started Pennies for Mission in 1989 we have sent over $32,800 to missions all 
over the world. 

August Pennies:  School Supplies through The Sharing Center ($110.24) 

September Pennies:  UMCOR Disaster Relief 

  October Pennies:  Local Food Pantries – The Sharing Center & Twin Lakes 

 

Clarissa Martinelli, Pastor 

Telephone (262) 843-2525 

E-mail: salemumc@wi.rr.com        jsmith.sumc@wi.rr.com   cmartinelli.sumc@wi.rr.com 

Website:  salemflamesofgrace.com 

Office Hours: 9:00 a.m.—12: 00 noon Monday, Wednesday, Thursday and Friday                 
Pastor’s Office Hours:  9:00 a.m.—12:00 noon Wednesday 

 

Worship @ 9:30 a.m.   

Sunday School @ 10:45 a.m. (Sept.—May) 

Electronic Funds Transfer (EFT) 

EFT allows you to keep making contributions even when you are not able to attend a Sun-
day service.  You can designate how your funds are allocated within the church’s books 
(for General and/or Capital funds).  There are no bank fees for you to pay and there is 
complete accountability of your giving.  EFT is “green”… you do not write a check, but in-
stead electronically transfer monies into the church bank account.  Please consider sign-
ing up for this service.  Forms for signing up for EFT can be found on the table in the entry 
area. 


